
STATE OF NEVADA BOARD OF PSYCHOLOGICAL EXAMINERS 

NOTICE OF WORKSHOP TO SOLICIT COMMENTS 
ON PROPOSED REGULATIONS 

DATE OF MEETING: Friday, September 10, 2021 Time: 8:35 a.m. 

The Nevada State Board of Psychological Examiners is proposing the adoption of 
regulations pertaining to Chapter 641 of Nevada Administrative Code.  

A workshop has been set for Friday, September 10, 2021, at 8:35 a.m. The physical 
location of the meeting will be the office of the State of Nevada State Board of 
Psychological Examiners, 4600 Kietzke Lane, B-116 Reno, Nevada 89502.  The meeting 
will also take place remotely via Zoom.  Individuals wishing to participate remotely may, 
on the scheduled day and time, enter the meeting from the Zoom website at: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87377350177.  The meeting ID is 873 7735 0177.  
To access the meeting via audio only, dial 1-669-900-6833 and enter the meeting ID.     

The purpose of the workshop is to solicit comments from interested persons on the 
following general topics that are addressed in the proposed regulations:  

• Language necessary to implement Assembly Bill 327 (2021) requiring licensed
psychologists to complete continuing education concerning cultural competency
and diversity, equity and inclusion.  Sections of the NAC proposed for revision
are NAC 641.136 and 641.137.

• Language necessary to implement Assembly Bill 366 (2021) “exempting
recordings of certain training activities from requirements concerning the
retention, maintenance and disclosure of health care records under certain
circumstances; and, requiring the destruction of such a recording after a certain
period of time.”  This may require creation of new provisions of the NAC.

• Language necessary to implement Senate Bill 44 (2021):

o requiring an alternate means for an applicant to submit official transcripts
if certain conditions are satisfied;

o requiring the adoption of regulations that authorize the remote
supervision of certain persons;

o revising provisions governing applications for licensure by endorsement
related to an active member of, or the spouse of an active member of, the
Armed Forces of the United States, a veteran or the surviving spouse of a
veteran.

Language has been developed outside of the workshop and will be discussed during the 
workshop. If you are unable to attend the workshop but wish to submit any questions, 
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concerns or general input, please submit them in writing to the Board office State of 
Nevada Board of Psychological Examiners, 4600 Kietzke Lane, B-116 Reno, Nevada 
89502 or NBOP@govmail.state.nv.us, not later than Thursday, September 9, 2021 at 5 
p.m. All statements received will be provided to the Board during the workshop.  

Please contact the Board office if you are interested in reviewing the language that will 
be submitted to the Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB).  

This Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on Proposed Regulation has been sent to 
all persons on the agency’s mailing list for administrative regulations and posted at the 
Board office located at 4600 Kietzke Lane, Bldg. B-116, Reno; the Nevada Public Notice 
website (notice.nv.gov); and the Board’s website 
(http://psyexam.nv.gov/Board/2021/2021/)  

 
Date: August 10, 2021 
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